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Students must have initiative; they 
should not be mere imitators. They 
must learn to think and act for 
themselves - and be free.

Cesar Chavez

Hello students, parents, staff, and community members,
So much has happened over the last two months that it is difficult to know 
where to begin.  First off, I want to thank Mr. Melo and Mrs. Ramos (and their 
students) for a fantastic performance on December 5th.  Their kids were 
awesome and to watch the elementary, middle, and high school come together 
like that, that is what CHPA is all about!!  Mr. Rothermal presented his first 
production in the ECMS Cafetorium, which was a hit, and the elementary 
hosted a movie night where more than a hundred students and parents 
attended. Next, how about all of the work and effort for our festival of lights 
float and bus.  We had a ton of kids there, the cheer and dance teams 
performed, and the mood was just fantastic.  Did everyone catch Mrs. Beeman 
and her granddaughter Alex in the blow-ups.  The whole thing was wonderful, 
and I want to thank Mr. Maggrett and Mrs. Benavidez who did a great job with 
the decorations.
We held a Special Board Meeting on Tuesday, December 3rd, where the Board 
approved the personnel report and took the next step to submit a revised 
budget. Due to an enrollment shortfall of 140 students, our organization faced a 
$1.6 million deficit.   To avoid staff cuts, we chose to restructure our 
departments to minimize staff reductions. While Information Technology and 
Maintenance were affected, I'm pleased to announce that, thanks to grant 
opportunities, the efforts of Abacus, and the Board of Directors, we significantly 
reduced the number of dismissals and provided opportunities for those who 
wished to stay with us.
Additionally, we have submitted our application for authorization through 
Pueblo City Schools District 60. In our application, we highlighted that despite 
the many challenges we have faced, CHPA has remained a school of choice for 
parents seeking a unique educational experience. We promote Chicano/a 
culture and ideals and provide students with the opportunity to prepare for 
college while still in high school. We have requested a five-year extension and 
look forward to continuing our collaboration with the district and the Pueblo 
community.
As we move into winter and look forward to the upcoming break, I want to let 
everyone know that the kids are learning and thriving in our environment. We 
are seeing academic growth and moving towards a brighter future for CHPA. 
The week of December 9th is particularly important as we will be conducting 
our Mid-year NWEA and DIBELS assessments. These assessments will provide 
us with opportunities to measure student growth and achievement and offer 
feedback on necessary curriculum changes. I want to thank you for your 
support, and I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy Holiday Season. 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to 
us at 719-744-0821 or email me at fasegura@chpa-k12.org.

Si Se Puede,
Fred Segura
Executive Director, CHPA
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Connie Parker, K-5 Principal

Connie Parker 
CCA Principal
719-295-1623

Hello Parent’s/Guardians,
Merry Christmas to you and all your family from the CCA Staff!  We will continue to 
have tutoring at CCA every Tuesday and Wednesday from 3:30-4:30. Also, on December 
9th-18th we will be testing all of our students in Dibels and NWEA to see how much they 
have grown since the beginning of the school year.  Please make sure your student comes 
to school prepared to take these tests!
Here are the highlights for this month.
·       December 5th Title I Family Movie Night at 4:00-5:00.
·       December 9th-16th  NWEA and Dibels testing for all of our students.
·       December 9th-12th Christmas store is opened for our students to purchase 

Christmas gifts for their families.
·       December 12th, Title I Family Night “Las Posadas” at 5:00-6:30.
·       December 18th, we will be celebrating all birthdays for this month.  You can drop off 

the store-bought goodies in the front office.  All celebrations will take place 
at the end of the day at 2:00.

·       Shakespear Writing Festival on December 18th, here are our times.
  8:30-9:30    Kindergarten-2nd grades

    1:30-2:30     3rd-5th grades
·       December 23rd through January 6th our students will be on Christmas Holidays.  

Students will return on January 7th.
·       Our students and our school need volunteers.  If you have 30 minutes, an hour, 

or all day, our students need YOU!!  Please call our front office or let 
your student’s teacher know that you would like to volunteer and help us 
close the academic gap of all our learners!!

·       Students are allowed to bring jeans on Thursdays for a dollar.
·       If you still have not purchased your child’s uniform, please make sure you purchase it 

from Embroidery Plus.  All students are required to be in uniform every day 
except for Thursdays if they bring a dollar they can wear jeans.

·       Our hours for this school year are 7:45-3:30. Please make sure your child is at 
school every day and on time.  If, for whatever reason, they are absent, 
please call the office as soon as possible.  Remember our teachers cannot 
teach an empty desk.  Your child will grow tremendously if they are 
present receiving direct instruction from a teacher, instead of make-up 
work!!!

Please feel free to stop by or contact me at 719-295-1623.  I am fluent in Spanish as well.
Sincerely,
Consuelo Mora-Parker
I believe that learners (children) thrive when they are supported through strong, caring relationships, and a 

rigorous curriculum.  It is essential that learning connects to the larger world, learners solve authentic 
problems, and they develop the skills to be happy, healthy, and productive members of their community.

¡¡¡Si se puede!!!



LeAnndra Beeman, 6-8 Principal

Exciting Events at ECMS!
On Thursday, December 5th, ECMS hosted a wonderful evening of fun and 
entertainment. The night kicked off with our Title I "Family Fun Night," where 
parents and teachers joined in on several exciting games. This was followed by 
a lively performance from the Drama Club, who delighted the audience with 
their hilarious skit, "Christmas Chaos."

To wrap up the evening, the CHPA Mariachi and Folklorico groups took the 
stage, offering a captivating display of music and dance that had everyone 
tapping their feet and clapping along. It was truly a memorable night of 
community, creativity, and culture!

We are currently wrapping up our middle-of-the-year MAP testing, and early 
results are showing great progress! After speaking with both teachers and 
students, it's clear that our students are improving their skills and making 
strides in their academic growth. These preliminary results reflect the hard 
work and dedication of both students and educators, and we are excited to see 
even more growth as the year continues.

As we approach the end of the semester, we’re thrilled to wrap up with prize 
drawings for the PBIS program. These prizes are a way to celebrate the hard 
work and positive behavior of our students throughout the semester.
Looking ahead to next semester, we have some exciting changes taking place, 
and we’re eager to see our students continue to “SURGE” forward in their 
academic and personal growth. It’s going to be an exciting start to the new 
year, and we can’t wait to see all that our students will accomplish!

Warm regards,
LeAnndra Beeman
ECMS Principal
719-744-0806

LeAnndra Beeman
ECMS Principal
719-744-0806



Bryan Weimer, 9-12 Principal

 

Bryan Weimer
DHPH Principal
719-583-1030 

Dear DH Families,

On the Thursday before Thanksgiving break, we hosted our first-ever DH Staff Rock-
Paper-Scissors Tournament, and what a day it was! From the morning bell to the final 
match, the excitement and school spirit were electric.

Each teacher began the day with a bracelet, symbolizing their entry into the competition. 
During designated times, teachers met in the hallways to challenge one another in quick 
rock-paper-scissors battles. The stakes were high—winners took all the bracelets from 
their opponents, leading to thrilling upsets and massive bracelet collections. Some 
teachers started with nothing and worked their way to impressive victories, while others 
with stacks of bracelets had to defend their titles.

The day was filled with laughter and good-hearted competition, and our students were 
fully engaged, cheering loudly for their favorite teachers and celebrating every exciting 
match. By the end of the day, Mrs. Fernandez earned the title of Champion, solidifying her 
place in DH history as the inaugural tournament winner.

Events like these are more than just fun—they foster connection, laughter, and positivity. 
Our staff set an excellent example of how to compete with kindness and good 
sportsmanship, all while strengthening relationships with our students and each other.
We can’t wait to see who will take the crown next year!
Warm regards,

Mr. Weimer
DHPH Principal
719.583.1030 Ext. 612
blweimer@chpa-k12.org
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Did you know we are the 
only CDE recognized 

“Early College High School” 
in all of southern Colorado??

Our students start taking 
Early College Program (ECP) courses 

their Freshmen year and 
have the most Associate Degree 

recipients in Pueblo!

ECP is FREE!! 
We pay for books, tuition, and fees!

Did you know that our students
take CTE (Career and Technical 

Education) Courses for FREE?

Our students earn certificates 
in Welding, Technology, and 

MUCH MUCH MORE!

CHPA prepares your children from 
Kindergarten 

all the way to high school.  

For More information on our Early 
College Program visit our website or 

contact Mrs. Theresa Martinez, Director 
of Early College for more information

DID  YOU  KNOW?





BEAUTIFUL 
WORK!

ECMS and DHPH 
Art Student 

Masks 

Mr. Maggrett’s 
Art Classes



Thank you to all of our helpers in making this 
parade a huge success for CHPA!

thank you to our art clubs and classes for the 
beautiful decorations and to the staff who 
showed to decorate and participate in this 
year’s Parade of Lights, our entry looked 

BEAUTIFUL!



CCA
Movie Night & Turkey Trot


















